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The UK's Office of Fair Trading (OFT) entered the debate on online advertising by publishing its market study on May 25, 

2010. The study signals the start of a new era in the UK for the regulation of such issues as cookies, online tracking and the 

use of spyware. The study finds that although industry self-regulation is working to some extent, more can be done to 

provide consumers with full information about personal information collected online.  

The OFT plans to work with the online advertising industry to encourage providing clear notices and information about the 

ability to opt out. It considers that fair trading regulations may also give the OFT the power to take action against 

corporations that do not fully disclose their information-handling practices. Here the OFT's conclusions are notably similar to 

those drawn by the equivalent US regulator, the Federal Trade Commission. Additionally, the OFT will work with the UK's 

data-protection regulator, the Information Commissioner's Office (ICO), to enforce transparency under data-protection 

legislation. 

The debate over the use of tracking tools on websites has been developing for some time. Many corporations use tracking 

software on their sites, and well-known social media sites rely on the revenue that online advertising brings to provide 

services free to consumers. 

The end of last year saw a new European Directive that will likely result in new legislation in each of the 27 European Union 

member states. At the same time, the ICO recently completed its consultation on a new Code of Practice, which includes 

these issues. 

For any business advertising online, or carrying advertising on its sites, transparency is likely to be the watchword. As it has 

become apparent that customers care about their online privacy and regulators are also showing interest, more activity in 

this area is anticipated. 
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